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MEMO 

 

  

The Northern Health Region’s Incident Command has received direction from the 

Provincial Incident Command to begin relocating patients from the Thompson General 

Hospital and residents from Northern Spirit Manor in the community of Thompson. This 

is a precautionary measure, the community is not under evacuation, this is due to 

smoke and the feasibility of using the Thompson airport could become compromised by 

smoke.  

All staff please continue to report to work as scheduled and note these relocations will 

occur in a structured sequence.  

 

Date:  
 
To: 

June 10, 2025 
 
NRHA-Group-All-Everyone 

From: 
 
Phone: 
Email: 

Cam Ritzer, Acting Incident 
Commander 
204-627-5386 
critzer@nrha.ca 
 

Cc:  Darren Baker, SH Emergency Response 
Services 
Alli Breddam, SH Diagnostics  
Tami Chapin, SH Digital Shared Services 
 

  

 
Subject: 

 
Thompson Wildfire Update June 10, 2025 

Chief Executive Officer/ 
Incident Command 

mailto:critzer@nrha.ca

